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Virginia Insurance Licenses Terminated for Continuing Education  
Non-Compliance/Non-Payment Continuance Fee  

for the 2019-2020 Biennium. 
 
 
February 15, 2021 the Bureau of Insurance (Bureau) terminated resident individual 
producer/consultant licensees for failure to comply with Virginia’s Continuing Education 
requirements. Additionally, Nonresident producer/consultant licensees were terminated 
for failure to pay the continuance fee by December 31, 2020.  
 
Notices to agents will be mailed USPS to the mailing address on record with the 
Bureau. Insurers will be notified accordingly.  
 
Non-residents visit www.nipr.com or www.sircon.com/virginia to apply for a new 
license.  
 
Residents will be required to pass the appropriate licensing exam(s), be fingerprinted 
for a state and national background check, and submit a new license application. Visit 
https://scc.virginia.gov/pages/Applying-for-a-Individual-VA-Insurance-License to review 
all pre-licensing requirements and apply for a new license. 
 
 
Email Questions concerning this Notice to AgentLicensing@scc.virginia.gov.   
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